
SANDHURST PARISH COUNCIL 

Chair Mr. R. Davies, Barrow Farm, Sandhurst, Glos GL2 9NT. 

Clerk  :- Mr P.Langley 07305 164838. E Mail sandhurstpc@gmail.com 

 
 

The Next Meeting of Sandhurst Parish Council will be the Parish Meeting held at the Village Hall on 

Monday 7th November 2022.  

To all Members of the Parish Council: - 

You are hereby summoned to attend a Meeting of Sandhurst Parish Council Meeting on Monday 

7th November 2022 

Peter Langley 

Clerk to the Council 

31 October 2022 

INFORMATION FOR THE PUBLIC 

Members of the public are encouraged and welcome to attend meetings. 

To Discuss and Agree the following: - 

1. Chairman’s Welcome 

2. Apologies.  

3. Requests for Dispensation or other Declaration of Members interests.   

4. Minutes of Previous Parish Meeting held on 3rd October 2022. – Circulated. 

5. Matters Arising - Tree Planting Season Details. 

6. Public Participation.   

7. County Councillor Report.  

8. Borough Councillor Report.   

9. Finance Report    

     Cheques for Payment     

812 Salary To be Approved £228.98  

    

    

    

BANK BALANCE    

25 August 2022 Opening Balance £8712.58  

 Cheques Banked £1127.96  

    

31 October 2022 Closing Balance £7584.62  

    

Outstanding Cheques  Nil  
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 Available Balance    £7584.62  

 Cheques to be Banked £228.98  

    

 Balance  £7355.64 

 

10. Planning - 22/01047/TPO The Carltons, Sandhurst Lane, Sandhurst.  

DESCRIPTION: Remove the lower limbs of the Sycamore (Crown lifting) to create more light and 

prevent damage to the garden room. 

The following comments were sent to Tewkesbury BC - When crown lifting trees, the large primary 

branches that grow directly from the trunk should be left. Removing them creates large wounds that can 

lead to decay. Crown lifting mature and older trees should be restricted to the secondary branches. This 

reduces recovery time and minimises stress for the trees. As recommended by the British 

standard for tree works BS3998:2010, crown lifting should be restricted to no more than 50% of the 

crown’s height. This leaves the crown at least two thirds of the tree's total height.  

It is a healthy tree that is being altered for cosmetic/convenience purposes. The tree must have been there 
long before the garden room was constructed. 

The proposed branch is a large branch off the main trunk and removal can cause large wounds which can 
become extensively decayed, leading to long term problems and / or short-term instability. 
 

11. Standing Items. Village Green / Recreation Ground.  Greenfields are making the repair to the 

Playground 

12. Footpath Report.  

13. Clerk Report.  Budget for 2023-23 to be dealt with at December Meeting. GAPTC Questions to 

be answered. 

14. Correspondence.  

15. Any Other Items for information or discussions at next Meeting.   

16. Date / Time of Next Meeting. 5th December 2022 at 7.30pm Venue Village Hall 

mailto:sandhurstpc@gmail.com

